

March 2, 2022

Mr. Ivan D. Butts
President
National Association of Postal
Supervisors
1727 King Street, Suite 400
Alexandria, VA 22314-2753

Dear Mr. Butts

Dear Ivan:

This is an update to our September 10, 2021 correspondence informing of modification to the modules of the USPS Supervisor Program (USP) for peak season in calendar year 2021. As you know, the Postal Service posted 900 supervisory vacancies in August 2021 and there was a critical need to immediately equip supervisors with basic tools to support them in their new role. We committed to enrolling the supervisors through the full 16-week program at the conclusion of peak season.

Also, in multiple discussions with you, we informed of our intent to revise the USP in the coming months and invited NAPS to be a part of that development as with prior supervisor training programs.

Field leadership will be directed to enroll employees, that participated in the abbreviated supervisor training, into the full program which is commencing this month. Further, there will be minor modification to the modules and the cross-functional and yellow belt training that is among Weeks 3 and 12 of the program and will no longer be a requirement.

Please contact me at 7773 if you have questions concerning this matter.

Sincerely.

Bruce A. Nicholson

Manager

Labor Relations Policy Administration